
 

 

 

 

 

To:  All TBRHSC Staff, Professionals, Volunteers, and Learners 
 
From:  Infection Prevention and Control 
 
Date: February 2, 2023 
 
RE:  COVID-19 OUTBREAK, 3B Surgical Inpatient Unit 
 

 
An outbreak of COVID-19 has been declared on 3B Surgical Inpatient Unit as of February 2, 
2023. All restrictions are in place. 
 
Please share this information with the appropriate staff.  
 
As always, our number one priority is the safety of patients and their families, staff and visitors. 
All patients identified as having an exposure to this outbreak will require isolation with 
appropriate additional precautions. 
 
The department of Infection Prevention and Control encourages everyone to keep applying the 
routine practices of hand hygiene, proper use of PPE, equipment cleaning, and the appropriate 
admission screening of all patients. Please set an example for staff and students and assist us 
by maintaining compliance and due diligence. 
 
For more information, contact: 
 
Infection Prevention and Control 
Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre 
684-6094 
 


